
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
September, 2021 
 
 
Dear Praying Friends,   
   
Greetings and many thanks from the Alfaros. The Lord has been so good during this time. We were in 
Michoacán, Mexico, close to Morelia, where we were at Campamento META for two weeks in the 
summer. The camp was founded by missionary Jim Gardner. Jim worked with us for five years in 
Culiacán. Each week was a different group of young people. To the glory of our Lord, 27 were saved, 29 
surrendered to serve the Lord full-time if He should so indicate. There were numerous other decisions 
that were made. Please, please, pray for these young people. The devil knows exactly how to keep them 
distracted.    
   
While we were at camp, we met in a very personal way Mr. (older & younger), Mrs., and Miss Covid. 
Needless to say, we were subject to many who later demonstrated the illness. Both Bacilio and Eunice 
ended up testing positive. It hit Bacilio a bit harder than it hit Eunice. Thank the Lord, we are now at 
home (special thanks to Jim Gardner and his family, who drove us to the border, and Jim’s son Jimmy, 
who drove us from Texas to Georgia). We are fine except for some residual fatigue. Eunice still hasn’t 
yet recovered her sense of smell, though at times it seems that she gets a whiff of a smell of 
something. We also have our negative tests for Covid, which will allow us to be able to fly to future 
meetings.  
  
Bacilio had to postpone his office visit with the nephrologist and has had to reschedule. He will be 
having a physical today so as to establish us with a primary care doctor.    
   
We were headed to Alabama last Thursday for a conference. We were leaving the driveway as the 
phone rang to cancel the Thursday-Sunday conference due to so many in the church being in quarantine 
due to exposure. We realized that Bacilio was not quite ready for that, but the Lord already knew it. This 
week we have felt so much better. God is so good!   
   
This weekend, by God’s grace, we will be in a Hispanic church at an anniversary conference. We covet 
your continued prayers that we will continue in our love for the Lord, the ministry with which the He has 
entrusted us, and our health.   
   
In the hollow of His almighty hands,   
   
Bacilio & Eunice Alfaro   
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